Public Prosecutor Hamada al-Sawi
c/o Embassy of the Arab Republic of Egypt
3521 International Court, NW
Washington, DC 20008
Dear Counsellor,
I am writing to express concern about the arbitrary detention of 29-year-old researcher and anthropology master's student Ahmed Samir Santawy, pending investigations by the Supreme State Security Prosecution (SSSP).
Ahmed Samir Santawy was arrested on 1 February and subsequently brought to the SSSP for questioning. He told the prosecutor that he was blindfolded and punched in the head and stomach during questioning at the National Security Agency (NSA) office in the Fifth Settlement Police Station. He is being accused of "membership in a terrorist group", "spreading false news" and "using a social media account to spread false news" in Case No.65/2021, based on a Facebook post deemed critical of the authorities that Ahmed Samir Santawy denied authoring.
I therefore ask you to immediately and unconditionally release Ahmed Samir Santawy and open a prompt, independent, impartial, and effective investigation into his allegations of being forcibly disappeared and beaten. Pending his release, he must be granted immediate and regular access to his family and lawyers, provided with adequate health care and protected from torture and ill-treatment.
Yours sincerely,
